

Our Ref: DE19/05121 Your Ref: 7250811

The Hon Clare Scriven MLC Parliament House North Terrace ADELAIDE SA 5000

Freedom of Information Information Release Unit Customer Services and Business Support

31 Flinders Street Adelaide SA 5000 GPO Box 1152 Adelaide SA 5001 DX 541

Tel 08 8226 3231
Email education.foi@sa.gov.au
www.education.sa.gov.au

Dear Ms Scriven

RE Freedom of Information - Determination

I refer to your Freedom of Information application received by the Department for Education on 29 January 2019, requesting access to:

'Any correspondence between the Education Department and the State Member for Newland Mr Richard Harvey MP in relation to Tea Tree Gully Primary School. From 18/03/2018 to 29/01/2019.'

Searches have been conducted for information in relation to your request. Three documents have been located that have been identified as matching the scope of your application. I have considered the documents with reference to the *Freedom of Information Act, 1991* (the FOI Act) and have determined to release the documents in full.

Information which is out of scope of the parameters of the application has been removed from document 1. Please see attached schedule for details.

No costs have been levied for processing of your application as they are within the threshold prescribed by the Fees and Charges Regulations allowed for Members of Parliament.

In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your FOI application, a copy of your notice of determination, schedule of documents and the documents to which you are given access, may be published in the agency's disclosure log. A copy of PC045 can be found at http://.dpc.sa.gov.au/what-we-do/services-for-government/premier-and-cabinet-circulars. If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned at education.foi@sa.gov.au within 30 days from the date of notice of determination.

Should you require further information, please contact Freedom of Information on telephone 8226 3231 or email education.foi@sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Chrissie Argitis
ACCREDITED FREEDOM OF INFORMATION OFFICER

Date: 27 February 2019

FOI Document Schedule			1	Scriven, Clare - Correspondence Between DE and Mr Harvey MP Regarding Tea Tree Gully Primary School			
Document Number	Dated	Author / From	Recipient / To	Title / Subject	No of Pages	Determination	Clause
1	23/08/2018	K Belton	DL: TTGPS	Email - Parliament House Tour 21/8/18	2	Full Release Out of scope info removed	
2	2/10/2018	Dr R Harvey MP	DL: TTGPS	Email - Free Volunteer Screening Checks	2	Full Release	
3	1/11/2018	Dr R Harvey MP	Mrs Scott	Letter to TTGPS Principal	1	Full Release	

Out of Scope	
	!
·	
1	

From: Belton, Kirsty < Kirsty. Belton@parliament.sa.gov.au >

Sent: Thursday, 23 August 2018 16:49 To: DL:Tea Tree Gully Primary School Info Subject: Parliament House Tour 21/8/18

Good Afternoon,

It was wonderful to meet your Year 6/7 class on Tuesday at Parliament House.

Richard's Facebook post can be viewed via the following link https://www.facebook.com/1919749431635017/posts/2246855048924452/. I have attached the photos for you also. We love the group photo, Parliament can sometimes get this rowdy!

If we can assist the school in anyway in the future, please get in touch.

Warm regards



Dr Richard Harvey MP Member for Newland P: (08) 8264 4482 Office 4, 1257 North East Road, RIDGEHAVEN SA 5097

The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, access to it is unauthorised and any disclosure, copying, distribution or action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it is prohibited and may be unlawful.

Scott, Di (Tea Tree Gully Primary School)

From: Dr Richard Harvey MP < newland@parliament.sa.gov.au>

Sent: Tuesday, 2 October 2018 2:01 PM

To: DL:Tea Tree Gully Primary School Info

Subject: Free Volunteer Screening Checks

View this email in your browser



Dear Principals, Presidents, Secretaries, and Committee Members,

I am pleased to inform you that organisations and individuals across Newland will be able to access free screenings for volunteers from 1 November 2018 – a key election commitment promised and delivered by the Marshall Liberal Government.

Currently, South Australians are paying \$59.40 for volunteer screenings – the highest application fee in Australia.

Having met with many of you over previous months, I have seen firsthand the incredible dedication and selfless hard work of volunteers in our community.

For some organisations, the abolition of volunteer screening fees could save thousands of dollars a year. That is money that will be back in the pockets of community organisations, including sporting clubs and charities, as well as emergency services.

The move will also remove barriers for individuals wanting to volunteer and I hope it encourages the next generation of volunteers to get involved.

To apply for a free screening check (from 1 November 2018) or for more

information, visit www.screening.sa.gov.au.

Dr Richard Harvey MP

Member for Newland

Yours sincerely,





Copyright © 2018 Richard Harvey MP, All rights reserved.

Authorised by Dr Richard Harvey MP Member for Newland Office 4, 1257 North East Road, Ridgehaven SA 5097

Our mailing address is:
Office 4, 1257 North East Road, Ridgehaven SA 5097

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can undate your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.





Mrs Di Scott Principal Tea Tree Gully Primary School Neale Street Tea Tree Gully SA 5091

To celebrate the start of the school year and to thank you for the wonderful work you do for young people in our community, I would like to invite you and your Governing Council Chair to dinner at Parliament House.

We will be joined by the Hon John Gardner MP, Minister for Education, and Principals and Governing Council Chairs from other local schools.

This will give you an opportunity to raise any issues you have with myself and Minister Gardner as well as to discuss with other schools in our area common goals or challenges you may have.

The details for the dinner are as follows:

When: 6pm, on Tuesday, 19 March 2019

Where: Parliament House, North Terrace

If you are able to attend, please RSVP by Friday 15 February 2019 to my Office Manager, Kirsty Belton to confirm your attendance on: 8264 4482 or newland@parliament.sa.gov.au

Yours sincerely,

Dr Richard Harvey MP Member for Newland

November 2018





